
 
 
 

 
 

FOI REF: 15425 
RESPONSE SENT: 27 March 2025 

 

Request 

I am writing to you under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 to request the 
following information. 

 I am after information relating to the number of on street charge points installed 
within your jurisdiction.  

 In particular, are you able to provide me with: 

 Q1. How many electric vehicle public charging outlets or charge points have you 
installed in your local authority to date that are classed as on-street residential 
charge points, located in residential streets or areas? Please provide figures to the 
nearest possible date.  

 Q2. For Question 1, how many on-street residential charging outlets or charge 
points have you installed to date in your local authority that have been adapted 
specifically for disabled users? Please provide figures to the nearest possible date.  

 Q3. For Question 1, how many on-street public charging outlets or charge points 
are positioned in disabled parking bays?   

 Q4. For Question 1, how many of the on-street residential charge points in your 
area conform to the BSI’s latest accessible charging specification (PAS 
1899:2022)? Please provide figures to the nearest possible date.  

 Q5. Does your electric vehicle charging infrastructure strategy include specific 
considerations for elderly and / or disabled users?  

 Q6. Do you provide any additional support for disabled or elderly users wanting to 
access public charge points for electric or plug-in hybrid vehicles, such as charge-
point assistants or roaming charging services?  

 Q7. Do you support or provide marketing tools to residents to make finding charge 
point services easier, such as charge point booking or journey planning 
technologies?  

 Q8. How many on-street residential charge points in your area have been 
installed or adapted to conform to BSI’s latest accessible charging specification 
(PAS 1899:2022) since June 2024?   

If unable to provide data since June 2024, please provide data for the past 12 
months, since March 2024   

  

 

 



  

 
 

Response 

Winchester City Council installs Electric Vehicle (EV) charging points in public car 
parks but does not install on-street charging points. This responsibility lies with 
Hampshire County Council.  They can be contacted at: 

https://www.hants.gov.uk/aboutthecouncil/informationandstats/freedomofinformation 

Please be advised that two EV chargers have been installed at our completed 
housing schemes at the Valley (Belvoir House and Kingsdale House).  . However, 
both chargers are accessible to the general public, not exclusively to residents. 

 

 


